CROWN VALLEY ROAD, ET AL.
PAVEMENT PRESERVATION

NOTICE OF UPCOMING PROJECT

Los Angeles County Public Works is pleased to inform you of an upcoming pavement preservation
project in your community scheduled from May 1, 2023 to June 23, 2023. Please see the attached
map for the project limits.

The roadway will be preserved with a cape seal, which preserves the underlying pavement
structure and provides a smoother, more finished driving surface.

Temporary "NO PARKING" signs and door hangers will be posted at least two days prior to the
start of work on your street. The project will be phased to accommodate parking. For your safety
and project success, please observe all traffic controls, detour routes, parking restrictions, and
flagmen, exercise caution while in the vicinity of all construction activities.

During slurry seal work on your street, the road will be closed between 7:00 a.m. and 5:00 p.m.
please make necessary arrangements for travel. If you drive on the road during this time, the
treatment will be less effective, may stick to tires, and could stain your driveway. Once the streets
are reopened, normal driving on the treated surface may still cause some tire tracks and marks
from turning wheels, especially at the ends of cul-de-sacs. This is mostly unavoidable; however,
the structural integrity of the seal will not be affected. Marks will mostly disappear with time and
traffic.

Additionally, cracks will begin to appear within 12 months of the treatment. This is normal. The
surface cracks are a reflection of older cracks that were already existing prior to the treatment.
However, these older cracks have now been sealed against moisture intrusion, thus delaying
further deterioration of the roadway.

If you have any questions, please contact Stella Higgins at (661) 947-7173 Ext. 245 between 7:00
a.m. and 4:00 p.m., Monday through Thursday. You may also contact Road Maintenance Yard
557 at (661) 272-0817 between 7:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. Reference Crown Valley Road Et Al
Project.

Si necesita asistencia con la traduccion al Espafiol, por favor comuniquese con el representante del
departamento de Obras Publicas del Condado de Los Angeles, Sra. Elvia Hernandez al (626) 458-3991

Individuals requiring reasonable accessibility accommodations may request written materials in alternate formats,
physical accessibility accommodations, sign language interpreters or other reasonable accommodations by
contacting our departmental Americans with Disabilities Act Coordinator at
(626) 458-4081, from 7:30 a.m. to 5 p.m., Monday through Thursday (excluding holidays). Persons who are deaf
or hard of hearing may make contact by first dialing the California Relay Service at 7-1-1. Requests should be

made at least 1 week in advance to ensure availability. When making a reasonable accommodation request,
please reference RM-1.
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CROWN VALLEY ROAD, ET AL.
PAVEMENT PRESERVATION PROJECT

PROJECT SCHEDULE: MAY 1, 2023 TO JUNE 23, 2023

WORKING HOURS: MONDAY THROUGH FRIDAY 7:00 AM TO 5:00 PM




